April 2, 2009

Dear Parents,

This letter is to inform you of the grading procedures of the science test on simple machines.  First, you will see a minus sign and a number at the bottom of each page.  This is the number of points missed on that page, NOT the number of questions missed. The test was out of a possible 60 points.  The grade written in green is the first grade.

After analyzing the answers of the class as a whole, I found that certain questions were unreliable due to the large number of incorrect responses.  This is why there is a second score in red.  Points were added back to the test for incorrect responses to questions 8, 11, and 16.  Also, on question 19, there was a possibility of adding three points to the test.  One point was added for each of the following missed answers: bicycle in the lever category, scissors in the lever category, and pencil sharpener in the wedge category.  While points were added back to the test for these questions, measures will be taken in class to revisit this information as it is important that students understand the material.  

If you have any questions, please contact me at legoode@wm.edu or at (757) 564-**** (ask for Mrs. Simon’s room and leave a message with your name and phone number so I can return your call). 

Thank you,

Laurie Goode

